Lower Wisdom Teeth
Lower wisdom teeth can be complex to remove and we will normally need to have arranged for a scan of your jaw to help assess your individual case. Whilst we perform more of these procedures than many other practices, and have available a full range of surgical equipment, we are not specialists and if your case is more difficult than we are able to deal with we will refer you to our colleagues in hospital.

There are particular risks with the removal of these teeth which you need to be aware of, over and above that which we would expect for other surgical extractions. These involve the possibility of damage to two nerves which lie close to the extraction site, which may occur even if the surgical procedure is performed correctly. One lies on the inside of your jaw and supplies the sensation to the side of your tongue (damage here would leave you with a tingly, tender or numb tongue on that side), and the other lies deep within your jaw close to the roots of the tooth (damage to this nerve can leave you with a tingly, tender or numb jaw and lower lip). On average these complications occur in 1 - 2 % of cases (1 or 2 people in every hundred teeth removed), and in around half of the time the sensation returns to normal within 4 - 6 months. In the other cases the changes last the rest of the patient’s life which understandably, can be very distressing.

By arranging for a an x ray before we start, we are able to assess your individual risk with regard to your lower lip, but in most cases it is not possible to do this for the nerve relating to your tongue. If because of your work or hobbies (e.g. playing a musical instrument, or public speaking), you feel that these may represent especially grave consequences for you please discuss this with me in advance.

The more routine after effects of this procedure are similar to a normal extraction but a bit more exaggerated. I would expect you to be sore and required pain killers for 2 - 5 days, and it is not uncommon for patients to need to take 1 or 2 days off work. During this period you should expect to have a swollen face on that side and some bruising, and to have limited opening of your mouth. I normally find patients need to be on a soft diet for several days because of this. Much of this is due to bleeding into the muscles that open and close your mouth and occasionally this can extend down under your tongue. If you find it difficult to swallow, or feel swollen not just under your jaw but into your throat please give us a ring, our contact number out of hours or over a weekend is 772319, if you feel your breathing is impaired please phone 999.

In some high risk cases it may be possible to section the tooth and remove only the top half, intentionally leaving the roots in place this is called a coronectomy. Research has shown that healing occurs just as well as if the whole tooth were to be removed, but with a lower risk of nerve damage. However, this is not suitable for all cases.
